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[bookmark: _GoBack] Bus Children – I have spoken to the children about ensuring that they have their seat belt on in the morning before the bus moves off. The driver is not allowed to come out from behind the screen. I have asked older children to assist younger but please continue to practice this skill with your child so that they can do it themselves.
September Inservice and Holiday Dates – Thursday 24th September will be an Inservice day (replacing Wednesday 12th August) and pupils should not attend. Friday 25th and Monday 28th are holidays and pupils return to school on Tuesday 29th September.
New Build – Plans for the building of the new school have begun and are being discussed with groups of staff, parents and pupils. The children will all have an opportunity to see the new ideas before the September holiday. I will get more information out to you about this but I can tell you, for those of you worrying about it, that the plans I have seen indicate separate entrances for the school and the Health Centre receptions. The children of course, will continue to have their own separate entrances to the building from the playground.
School App – The Parent Council have managed to get an extension to the school app which we are trialling this year. You can find it on the App Store by looking for School App for Parents and typing in our school name. It is free to download. Having just come back after a long absence we have many other priorities at the moment but Mrs McIntyre has spent a great deal of time updating it. There have been a few issues with the app linking to Twitter and we will discuss these at the Parent Council meeting on 8th September. More information will follow.
Adults in School – The guidance in place remains that no adults should be in the playground at any time, not even to walk through. If you need to speak to any member of staff please call the school and a telephone appointment can be arranged.
Thank you for your continued support and patience. Please keep a close eye on your email, our Twitter and the School App for ongoing news.
PE – We are not yet allowed to use the enclosed space of the gym hall for PE and therefore the teachers have been asked to take the children out as and when the weather permits but also to take as many opportunities as they can for outdoor learning. Please ensure that your child is suitably clothed each day for outdoor learning as the ability for the teacher to facilitate this is impeded if any children are in school without a waterproof jacket or trousers, joggers or leggings.
Homework – We are looking at ways of providing homework which does not involve resources or stationery coming back and forward between home and school. We hope to get this up and running soon and we will be back in touch with further information shortly.
Illness – I have emailed a letter from the Scottish Government with guidance if your child is unwell. It remains the case that if your child has a new continuous cough, a fever or temperature or a loss of taste or smell you should book a Covid test for your child through NHS Inform. Your child should remain at home while awaiting the results of a test as should any siblings.
Social Distancing – The children have all been coming into school really well and for many, it is as if they have never been away. The staggered start time between 8:45 and 9 is working well and we plan to continue with this as it cuts down on the number of adults at the gate at any one time. Please continue to ensure Social Distancing when collecting your child at 3 o clock. Where possible encourage your older children to walk home with friend or agree a meeting point a little further away from the school gate. P1 will continue to be brought out by the teachers at 3:05 until further notice.
Water Bottles – Children should continue to bring their own filled water bottle to school each day.
Contact with Teachers – Please do not contact teachers directly using the Outlook email address we used during lockdown. I understand we do not have the Home/School diaries just now so just email me on ht@chryston-pri.n-lanark.sch.uk and I will pass on.
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